Lee Waters AS/MS Dirprwy Weinidog yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Deputy Minister for Economy and Transport



Ein cyf/Our ref LW/00558/20

Janet Finch-Saunders MS Chair Petitions Committee

Government.Committee.Business@gov.wales

10 August 2020

Dear Janet,

Thank you for your letter of 22 July regarding Petition P-05-935 Ban Pavement Parking - Pavement Promise.

The Pavement Parking Task and Finish Group has now completed its work and we are currently considering the findings. I will be making further information available to Members and the public in the autumn.

As a result it is too late for the T&F group to consider any further evidence, however, officials will review the evidence provided to ensure it raises nothing new. It should be noted that RNIB Cymru and Living Streets have been involved with the T&F group's work and we are confident that many of the issues they have highlighted have been addressed.

It is likely that implementing changes on pavement parking will involve producing statutory and operational guidance for local authorities, a publicity campaign and the making of a Statutory Instrument (SI). The process associated with the SI could take up to July 2022 to be completed.

Yours sincerely,

Lee Waters AS/MS

Dirprwy Weinidog yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Deputy Minister for Economy and Transport

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

<u>Gohebiaeth.Lee.Waters@llyw.cymru</u> Correspondence.Lee.Waters@gov.wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1SN

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.